Faculty Meeting
UNM School of Law
August 7, 1978
9:30 a.m., Conference Room

## MINUTES

Present: Desiderio, DuMars, J. Ellis, Fink, Goldberg,

Gonzales, Hermann, Kovnat, Norwood, Parnall, Schwartz, Simson, Stelzner, Teitelbaum,

Winograd

The meeting was called to order by Winograd and minutes of the meetings of July 13th and 18th were approved. He announced a deanship vacancy at the University of Colorado School of Law.

Simson requested that students taking Interviewing and Counseling be required to take at the same time Law Office during Semester II, 1978-79. The faculty agreed.

Schwartz requested that the Seminar in Law and Medicine, which he will teach with Senescu during the fall semester, be for three credits instead of two. The matter was referred to the Curriculum Committee.

For purposes of clarification, the faculty adopted the following wording regarding courses taken outside this law school:

Any grade (A, B, C, D, or F) received in such a course will appear for information purposes on the student's Law School record card but will not be computed in his or her cumulative average. If an A, B, or C is received in such a course, the appropriate number of credit hours will be counted toward the Law School's degree requirement of 86 hours.

Also, the faculty amended the Procedures for Examinations and Papers, which was adopted on October 7, 1974, under the heading "Papers," second sentence in the second paragraph, to read: "... The 'Incomplete' must be removed no later than the last day of the next semester in which the student enrolls or at an earlier date if specified by the professor."

The faculty then considered petitions for readmission. Henry Chavez appeared before the faculty in order to support his petition. The Readmission Committee's recommendation was to deny, and the faculty adopted the recommendation unanimously. Enrique Blea and James B. Kimmons were granted permission to return, Mr. Blea to remain on probation.

Steve Valdespino and Gilbert Baca were suspended.

Petitions from the 1st year students to remain in law school were considered. Ona Savage, Julia Sanchez, Leon Boyden, and Dennis Chappabitty were allowed to continue on probation. Eldon McCabe was allowed to continue on probation subject to satisfactory completion, before the beginning of the fall semester, of the two Incomplete grades.

Marcia LeClaire's petition for an extension of time for removal of the Incomplete grade was denied. Her petition to continue in law school on probation was approved.

Eric Morrison was allowed to continue on probation.

Linda Dietz was certified to receive the degree of Juris Doctor.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Louise R. Camp Sec'y